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Parish Council Meeting

On TUESDAY 5th November 2019, at Culmington Village Hall

The Meeting commenced at 7pm

               MINUTES

Present: Cllr Steele, Cllr Alderson, Cllr Pike, Cllr Mear, Cllr Turley, Cllr Norton, Cllr Watts, 

Cllr Motley, Shropshire Council.

In Attendance:  Mrs J Disley, (Clerk)

1.0 Apologies for Absence –: Cllr Holland, Cllr Seabrook, Mr Jubb (Emergency Planning Officer)
2.0
Declarations of Interest relating to this meeting

Members are requested to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests they may have in matters to be considered at this meeting in accordance with the Localism Act 2011 s32 and The Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.

3.0  
Public involvement session: (Agenda Items only) None
4.0  
Minutes 

RESOLVED (unanimous) that the Minutes of the ordinary meeting of Culmington Parish Council held on 1st October be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

Proposed: Cllr Alderson 
Seconded: Cllr Pike
5.0      Matters Arising 
Members were asked to receive any updates from the annual general meeting of 1st October 2019 not included elsewhere on the agenda:

5.1  (Agenda Item 16.0) Clerk has once again contacted Andy Keyland to arrange a date to meet with him and Kevin Aitkin from the Police to discuss speed of traffic particularly in relation to Seifton Lane. Still waiting for hedge to be cut back. Serious issues had arisen in areas of the parish as a result of local flooding on Saturday 26th October. (See Agenda Items 13, 14) Cllr Motley requested a list of issues to take to Steve Brown/ Highways.
5.2 (Agenda Item 5.1) Cllr Steele reported that the issue of siting/size of the water gauge had been reflected back to Shropshire Council for assistance.
5.3  (Agenda Item 11.0) BT Payphone – An email had been received  confirming Shropshire Council would support retention of Culmington’s payphone.
6.0  
Reports from Members:  Cllr Motley reported that; -
· Shropshire Council was trying to formalize their budget for next year. They were still dealing with a deficit and had the added pressures of a difficult to predict need in Children’s Services, Shropshire Council had experienced an increase in children needing to be looked after, which reflected a country wide issue as did drug dealing across county lines and an increase of complex family problems and a greater need to address mental health issues.
· Diddlebury is currently thinking about undertaking a Community Led housing survey. Cllr’s briefly discussed and agreed to re-visit/discuss in the Spring next year
· The Rural Services Network was working well, with a successful roadshow in Kendal and a meeting with Andy Haldane, (the chief economist and the Executive Director of Monetary Analysis and Statistics at the Bank of England) who was keen to discuss life/need in rural areas.
· More emphasis by The Arts Council on supporting art in rural areas.
6.1 Other Reports. Cllr Steele reported on the recent application and grant award from ‘Local Policing and Community Ambassador’s fund – Safer Roads, to purchase a Speed Activated sign for siting in the village. Highways had agreed to its installation and Graham Oliver PCCs Community Ambassador for Shropshire, had given very valuable help and support during the application process. All should now be in place to proceed.
7.0 Correspondence
7.1 SALC – AGM 15th November and raffle tickets raising funds for Severn Hospice

7.2 Impetus–Community Development Finance Institution, Local Amenity Loan Fund

7.3 Shropshire Council – Library Strategy Engagement and Consultation

7.4 NALC – Chief Executives bulletins

7.5 SALC – Monday News in Brief and ‘social media’ policy and information

7.6 Shropshire Council – Winter Maintenance Presentation slides

7.7 NHS Foundation Trust News – New mental health service supporting mums during and after pregnancy

7.8 Citizens Advice, Shropshire–Invitation to AGM 5.30pm 21st Nov, Theatre Severn

7.9 Shropshire Council - Rural strategy workshop 13th November 10.45, 1pm Shirehall

7.10 Bruno Peek – VE Day 75 – 8th May 2020

7.11 West Mercia PCC’s Rural Crime Strategy Consultation – closing date 8th Nov
7.12 NHS Trust- Media release - Future Fit plans (Shrewsbury and Telford Hospital)
7.13 Shropshire Council Playing Pitch & Outdoor Strategy Survey 

7.14 Healthwatch – visit to Dementia care homes across the county
7.15 SALC– ‘Lost Shrewsbury’ Book signing event, 23rd Nov-Shrewsbury Museum /
8.0 Cheques Requested: 
8.1 Gary Trim (EMO) £177.10
Resolved to pay 8.1
Proposed:  Cllr Pike 

Seconded:  Cllr Mear 
9.0  
Planning Applications: 
8.0 9.1
19/04321/FUL – Conversion of building to form a single dwelling – Chillie Breeze Ltd, Oaktree Barn, Langley Villa, Stanton Lacy, Ludlow.


Cllr’s resolved to support the application (unanimous)                                  


Proposed: Cllr Pike
Seconded: Cllr Alderson
Councillors did want to reflect the concerns that Drainage is taken into account and care and consideration is taken to ensure there is minimal disruption to the resident in the neighbouring property and the vehicular access is not obstructed while work is being 
carried out.

10.0 
Finance 

10.0 Current Account Balance £10,235.91 

10.1 Bank Reconciliation/Check/Sign

11.0 We don’t Buy Crime; initiative –Members briefly discussed ongoing action and 

resolved to arrange a community meeting in the new year.

12.0 Highway Maintenance:  The Grid in Seifton Lane needs to be checked and cleared 

following recent flooding. Ask Gary to clear and any other debris brought down by the water. An observation made as to whether it had contributed to the flood experienced in the lane on 26th October. A further reminder of the drain in Cllr Turley’s field which he had reported a considerable time ago and was still waiting for a response from Shropshire Council. Drains in the lane also need jetting as blocked and recent patching work may have resulted in water not being able to get into one drain as easily. A meeting with Highways and Severn Trent and Rhian Townsend to look at the issues experienced there during recent flooding is needed.
The drains on the B4365 also need urgent attention as appear to be blocked. During the flooding the road was only passable with care and it was reported that the road lifted and bulged as water got underneath in the area of Oakdene/The Pottery. Water is still running down the road and a concern that a water main may be damaged. A Pothole has opened up between Cll’r |Mears and The |Pottery, which was previously badly repaired and is now not visible as full of water.
The ditch at Castle Barn on the B4368 is again totally blocked by potatoes and soil and grave concern that the resulting puddle of water in the dip of the road could be responsible for an accident if it then freezes.
13.0 
Seifton Ford:   Speed and visibility – ongoing, meeting date not yet agreed. Depth gauge asked Highways to site.  Ensure they communicate with Cllr Turley as farm vehicles need to be considered.
14.0
Data Protection:  Ongoing
15.0 
Flood Action Group:  Clerk asked to record grateful thanks from Pam and David Blackburn to Jo and Andy Mears and Martin and Mary Holland who gave them assistance during the recent flooding.  A meeting to be arranged to consider recent events and arrange a drain walk. The clerk reported recent meetings with Luke Neal following a request by a resident in Seifton Lane to consider water issues.
16.0 
Items for the next meeting (for dissemination of information only) A confidential item of correspondence related to planning was briefly discussed.
17.0 
Date of next Meeting 7th January 2020, 7 pm at Culmington Village Hall. There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.15 pm.                                       
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